
Department of Energy 

Portsmouth/Paducah Project Office 
1017 Majestic Drive, Suite 200 

Lexington, Kentucky 40513 
(859) 219-4000 

AUG 2 4 2015 
Mr. Ben Peterson, Chair 
Paducah Citizens Advisory Board 
111 Memorial Drive 
Paducah, Kentucky 42001 

Dear Mr. Peterson: 

PPP0-02-3050653-15 

RESPONSE TO CITIZENS ADVISORY BOARD RECOMMENDATION 15-04: 
REVIEW OF CONTRACTING PRACTICES FOR MAJOR CLEANUP ACTIVITIES 

Reference: Letter from B. Peterson to J. Woodard, "Paducah Gaseous Diffusion Plant 
(PGDP) Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) Consensus Recommendation 15-04," 
dated July 17, 2015 

Th U. . Department of Energy (DOE) rec ived the Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) 
Recomm ndation 15-04 (reference) recommendjng that DOE use the Energy Communities 
Alliance (ECA) docmnent, 'Changing Comse: The Case for Sensible DOE Acquisition Reform" 
as the basis for further dialogue betw en all the parties affected by the current contracting 
practices, including the community and the CAB. 

We appreciate your interest in DOE contracting strategies that support the cleanup mission at the 
Paducah Gaseous Diffusion site. Additionally we have forwarded your recommendation to Jack 
Smash Deputy Assistant Secretary for Acquisition and Project Management for Environmental 
Management. The Department wiJl be responding to the ECA Report and we will incorporating 
any resulting direction into om futur procurement activities. 

If you have any questions, or require additional information, please contact Buz Smith at 
(270) 441-6821. 

e-copy: 
bpeterson@ci.paducah.ky.us, CAB/PAD 
eric@pgdpcab.org, EHI/P AD 
jennifer. woodard@lex.doe.gov, PPPO/P AD 
jim@pgdpcab.org, EHI/P AD 

Sincerely, 

~tV~ 
Jennifer Woodard 
Paducah Site Lead 
Portsmouth/Paducah Project Office 

pad.dmc@swiftstaley.com, SSI/Kevil 
reinhard.knerr@lex.doe.gov, PPPO/P AD 
robert.smith@lex.doe.gov, PPPO/P AD 


